
Davie County Law Enforcement Association 
Monthly Meeting 

Date: Wednesday, March 19th, 2025    

Meal and Invocation: KFC $218.82   

Treasurer Report: Checking: $14,080.08       |     Savings: $11,607.96   

Old Business:  
• Website was updated 

 
• Opened a savings account for unused funds. High Yield Savings Acct for 3.5% 

(business savings account) 
 

• Cleaning crew came on February 17th and will be coming monthly/bimonthly (when 
needed) 

 
• Gas Tank : Company is coming to repair the tank on March 26th, it will cost $400.  

 
• Hunter Safety was given the carport outside but they never took it so they said we 

could have it back. We are moving the carport down to the pistol range on the left 
hand side on the 50 yard line for use.  

 
• High School is building two gun racks and two picnic tables – this was voted on 

through email.  
 

• We brought in dirt to fill the sidewalk. 
 

• Lights were all changed on the Range.  
 

• Grass Seed, straw, fertilizer, etc was purchased to grow the grass. 
 

New Business:  

• 7 New members were voted in during this meeting:  
(1) Mark Crater 
(2) Brad Whitley 
(3) Eric Straney 
(4) Ben Dewit 
(5) Chris Bolin 
(6) Mike Foster 
(7) Liz Eagle   

All in favor of new members – Sheriff made a motion to accept, Jason seconded it. Motion carried. 



Discussion of Fundraisers: 
 

• A turkey shoot/bowling pin shoot was mentioned.  
• Foster brought up having a golf ball shoot 
• Haynes said he would speak to Stutts about the method of doing the shoot.  
• A contact name was given to assist in achieving bowling pins if we decided to do a 

bowling pin shoot (Gary Golden)  
 

• Stutts asked about moving the meetings to a later time so SRO’s could attend. It was 
decided we could not necessarily do that because, not only is there really only two 
SRO’s who would attend the meetings (Stutts and Snow), but those of us who have 
children would not be able to wait until after school got out to have a meeting that 
has a potential to run for an hour-2 hours in time.  
It was brought by Major Gary Zickmund up to possibly make the meetings around 
Teacher Work Day’s which could assist in fixing the problem of the SRO’s not being 
present. 

 
• It was brought up to get a grill to be able to grill out for meals during the meetings 

and for individuals who rent out the range to use. Colt made a motion to buy a nice 
blackstone and Matthews seconded it. However, it was brought up to buy a grill at 
the Pawn Shop in Clemons because they are cheaper there. It was also brought up 
that we do not have to get a very expensive one, due to that many individuals using 
it, it may get messed up if people do not follow directions. 

 
• Someone asked about how much money we have saved up for Shop With A Cop for 

the 2025 year. We only have $1,624 saved so far. The next fundraiser will be to raise 
money for the Law Enforcement Association. 

 
• Hunter Ed wants to put power on the building out back to put heaters and lights 

outside. It will be free to the range because one of the students parent will be doing 
the work. Shuskey made a motion to accept this and Daniel Matthews seconded the 
motion. It was approved. 

 
• The water department needs to get into the range to do testing once a year. So, we 

were informed that when we change the codes to the door, gate, alarms we need to 
let the water department know those new codes so they know how to get in. Two 
names were given for this Andy Atwood and Johnny Lambert. They both work for 
the County Water department.  

 
• We need to decide on a date we are going to be painting inside the range and doing 

the pressure washing outside of the range. Butero got the paint for us for free but 
they will not hold it for us forever. He needs to know when he needs to pick it up 
depending on when the job is going to be done. The boy scouts volunteered to help 
so we need to make sure they are good for those days when we choose them. We 
need to also make sure we have enough pressure washers and see how many 
spickets we have on the building so we can get that done in a timely manner. 

 



Meeting was adjourned at 12:44.  

We had 18 attendees at this meeting:  

Colt Poindexter, Ryan Moxley, Danielle Velotta, Rebecca Harris, Joseph Haynes, Jamie Shuskey, 
Jason Robertson, Daniel Matthews, Adan Benitez, Shannon Mathis, Mike Butero, Mike Foster, Gary 
Zickmund, Brian Jacobs, Joseph Crotts, Ben “Dutch” DeWit, Matthew Pennington, & Sheriff JD 
Hartman 

 

 

 

 


